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Submission on the review of corporate insolvency law in respect of the New Zealand Companies 
Register 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide comment on the review of corporate insolvency law 
(Report No. 1 of the Insolvency Working Group). 
 
The review addresses the regulation of insolvency practitioners and voluntary liquidations.  
Our submission focuses on the New Zealand Companies Register and the proposal to introduce 
director identification numbers (under the voluntary liquidations part of the review).  We also 
discuss contact addresses for directors.  
 
About the Institute of Directors 
The IoD is a non-partisan voluntary membership organisation committed to raising governance 
standards in all areas of business and society in New Zealand. We represent a diverse membership of 
around 8,000 members drawn from NZX-listed corporations, private companies, small to medium 
enterprises, public sector organisations, not-for-profits and charities.   
 
Our chartered membership pathway aims to raise the bar for director professionalism in New 
Zealand, including through continuing professional development to support good corporate 
governance.  
 
Director identification numbers 
The review recommends introducing a unique identification number for existing and future 
directors. We support this and agree with the benefits listed in the review document. 
 
We also note that there are a number of other issues with the current process including:  
 

• there can be confusion between directors with the same or similar name 
• there can be problems where names are not recorded in the same format across different 

entities 
• there are inefficiencies when director details change and need to be altered separately 

across a range of different entities. 
 
The New Zealand Companies Register is the central record about companies and directors and has a 
key role in supporting commerce and our economy. The Register must be fit for purpose, and 
directors, shareholders, and the public must have confidence in its information.  
 
Introducing director identification numbers would help improve the Register. When people access 
the Register, they will be able to get an accurate picture of a person’s directorships and the process 
will be more user friendly. At the same time, when directors update their details on the Register, this 
should be simple and straightforward.  
  






